






























485 S. Fifth Street, Lebanon, Oregon 97355 • Phone: (541) 451-8511 • Fax: (541) 259-6857 

DATE: December 10, 2020 

TO: Board of Directors 

FROM: Moria Golub 

RE: Public Comment for Board Meeting 

Greetings Lebanon Community Schools Board members, 

My name is Moria Golub. I am the Department Chair of the Lebanon High School Counseling 
department. This is my 4th year as school counselor with LHS. 

First, I want to thank the LCSD Board for their most recent offer to settle our contract. That offer 
moves us closer to settlement. It is a benefit to the District and all of the employees of LCSD to 
have a fair and competitive settlement. 

As a school counselor, I daily witness the social-emotional toll the experience of educating and 

learning in a pandemic has taken on the educators, students and families of our community. All 
of us have had to quickly adapt to a situation that doesn't support learning in the best way for 
human beings. This experience has been considerably stressful for all involved. The response 
of the educators of LCSD has been to go above and beyond what is required of them. We lack 
the normal tools of our trade. Counseling over Zoom is NOT best practice, nor very effective 
with teens. All of us, teachers more than anyone, have had to learn new technology at a quick 
pace, and we're responsible for teaching students how to use this technology effectively. 

Another key stressor that weighs on all of the educators is experiencing the stress of our 
students and their families. The only way to emotionally regulate a dis-regulated person is to be 
emotionally regulated yourself. That is particularly challenging for an employee to perform in 

these arduous times generally, but add to the awareness that their employment contract doesn't 
exist. Unsettling!! Yet, LCSD is full of superhumans; we stay calm, clear-headed and help our 

students find success. 

I urge the LCSD Board to decide with our union bargaining team and support the COLA 
increase, insurance premium contribution, elementary prep time increase, the retirement MOA 
and the HRA option requested. The security of a fair and competitive contract will improve the 
working conditions for all employees of LCSD. Being valued and appreciated makes people 
feel stronger. We need this security to be our best and give our best. Ultimately, the students 
will benefit the most from this decision. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 
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